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F R O M  T H E  E D I T O R

HERE’S TO THE FUTURE
Dear Hoo-Hoo Members,

Happy Spring! The year 
continues to fly by and 
there’s one word I’m hear-
ing constantly: growth. 
Growth in the lumber in-
dustry, and growth among 
Hoo-Hoo. Welcome to all 
the new kittens! I’m still 
new to the organization, 
but I think you’ll find a real sense of community. Something that is 
vital in an industry like ours. Exciting things are definitely happen-
ing! From Sacramento club’s refresh, to Twin Cities club’s involve-
ment in the new School Forest in Minnesota, new faces of all ages are 
popping up, bringing to light all the organization’s efforts. 

The young students were so excited about the new School Forest, they 
even sent in a special Thank You letter that you can see above. There’s 
something to be said about the energy of these little sparks. It’s as if 
this month’s cover is a window to the future, something I find truly 
exciting, considering we’re in an industry that is constantly looking 
to bring up young talent. Now, we’re talking really young here! Either 
way, we have to start somewhere. 

Lastly, the Seattle convention is rapidly approaching! Get your regis-
tration forms in! And check out pages 4-7 for more information on 
schedules and events. I recently visited Seattle for the first time last 
year and it’s a marvelous city. Combine that with the enthusiasm you 
get from Hoo-Hoo and this convention is definitely something you 
don’t want to miss. As always, thanks for all your hard work! 

Health, Happiness, 
and Long Life,
Stephanie Ornelas 
sornelas@building-products.com 
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Hoo-Hoo Sparks

Robyn tours Willits Redwood 
Company. Kent & CIndy Bond, 

Greg & Robyn Young, along 
with owner, Bruce Burton, 

and his son, John.

Continuing the Legacy

My personal motto as Snark is BE A SPARK! As I began traveling in Septem-
ber, I have witnessed many Sparks IN ACTION, from individuals, to clubs, 
to businesses, to HHI board members. You all have sparked me to keep 

spreading the good news of Hoo-Hoo. There is great value in becoming a member 
and aligning yourself with this great organization! I’ll just name a few: 
Cairns, Australia—Tremendous Team Lamari! My first concat as Snark included my 
daughter, Scarlett Beckett 101527! Thanks to Kent Bond for our record-time board 
meeting and our new strategic plan! 
Gurdon, AR.—Congratulations to our NEW Seer of the House of Ancients, Dave 
Marteney. Forest Festival Fun—Thank you, Anita Cabe and Mayor Sherry Kelly! 
Harry L. Folsom Club 13—Apponted Rocky McGuire new Supreme Nine. Congrats, 
Rocky! Not only that, the club concatted 16 kittens! 
Detroit Club 28—Manny Litvin, Rameses 86, received the Star of Hoo-Hoo 86 by 
the creator, Ron Gattone. Awesome job, Detroit, for concatting two kittens, Joyce 
Bader and my new hubby, Greg Young, plus reinstated six members! 
Twin Cities Club 12—Honored John Gerlach Lumberman as of the Year! You, Spark 
John! I toured Siwek Lumber with the great Dave Siwek. This is a well diversified 
business. Paul Boehmer, Supreme Nine, and Mary O’Meara Moynihan 96820 Ra-
meses 102, made this visit sparktacular! 
Sioux Falls 118—Big thanks to your club and President, Chris Meyers, for setting up 
a great board meeting and hockey game! 
Portland Club 7—Terry Haddix, President and NEW Deputy S9, set up a breakfast 
with Art Reid, Sales Manager, of American International Forest Products. I had the 
honor of meeting “Woody,” Mason Virnig, who just has that Spark! Together they 
concatted over 20 new kittens from AIFP in March. Excellent model on what can 
Spark when you align your Club with an awesome Company! 

Robyn Beckett Young, Snark of the 
Universe, tells of her experiences 
travelling from club-to-club and 
sharing her story. 
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Willamette Valley Club 33—Archie Brown, Rameses 93, and President, 
Amy Nystrom know how to put on a Crab Feed for over 150 people! I was 
able to tour Zip-O-Logs with Joe Honochick and Raymond Luther. What 
a fantastic facility and super supporters of Hoo-Hoo. Way to Spark!
Sacramento Club 109—Is nothing but Spark! They re-activated in 2016 
with the support of Black Bart Club 181 and a handful of passionate Hoo-
Hoo’s. They are a great model on how to work together to bring the Spark 
back to life! Congratulations, everyone! The club appointed NEW Deputy 
S9, John Taylor and concatted 12 more kittens. I also toured Foster Lum-
ber with Dave Jones 82806 Rameses 96. 
Black Bart Club 181—Black Bart supported the Sacramento Club fully 
during their re-building phase, and now they are a strong force together 
in Hoo-Hoo. Thank you Black Bart! I enjoyed Industry Night with a club 
full of SPARKS and toured All-Coast Forest Products with Kent Bond, 
Rameses 103. It was altogether orderly and efficient with that Purrrfect 
Spark just like its owner! 
Humboldt Club 63—Held a Crab Feed for over 200 people honoring 
23-year-long past President, Rich Giacone, with the Star of Hoo-Hoo 23. 
I enjoyed lunch at the Ingomar Club thanks to Dave and Stacey Jones. 
What beautiful woodwork and view! I was able to tour Willits Redwood 
Company with our own Bruce Burton, the best kept banjo Hoo-Hoo 
player I know! I then visited the Giant Redwoods, God’s Handiwork! 
Cancun Mexico!!—Your HHI Board of Directors met in sunny Cancun 
from March 1-8. The goal of this longer than normal board meeting was 
to give us time to discuss our strategic plan in detail, work on our action 
points, make recommendations to share with our committees, learn of 
the Great Gurdon Project from 2 VP Jack Miller 95025, and promote 
goodwill and fellowship among those attending. Rameses 102, Mary 
O’Meara Moynihan 96820, hosted the board meeting at her home, and 
Rameses 96 David Jones L-82806 (and his lovely wife Stacey 99678) along 
with Lisa Siwek 101401, Mandi Siwek 101485 and Scarlett Beckett 101527, 
joined us. With oversight from the Marketing Committee Mandi and 
Scarlett volunteered to spearhead our social media subcommittee, which 
will promote HHI through Facebook, Twitter and other avenues. Very 
exciting to have the next generation of HHI present. The website was our 
number one priority while in Cancun. Steve Allison 98064 webmaster 
and S9JVII, along with myself and Chairman of the Board Rameses 103 
Kent Bond 89381, met several times to discuss the new website and look 
for solutions to some issues that have been very perplexing. We have 
made great strides towards completing the website project. Please claim 
your account, log in and update your personal contact information at 
hoohoo.org. Updating your contact information allows HHI to commu-
nicate directly with you and the entire membership. You can look for-
ward to many other options and efficiencies when the website is complete 
so stay tuned. We are still experiencing some website related growing 
pains in JIV and are working through them. We appreciate your patience 
and support. We are concentrating on “Building the Bench” so that 
willing and able Hoo-Hoos are readily available to answer the call to fill 
vacancies within the organization. When change happens, Hoo-Hoo will 
be ready.  We are very excited about new member growth! Read the list of 
new kittens, and welcome them to the organization at every opportunity! 
I encourage each of you to Be A Spark! and Share the value of becoming 
a Member of Hoo-Hoo! A United Front is hard to Resist! Invite, Ignite 
and Instill the Value of Hoo-Hoo in others.

Pete Fleming and Kent Bond are 
pictured with newest Hoo-Hoo kitten 
Mason Virnig, Portland, Or. Otherwise 
known as “Woody,” Virnig appears to 
be born with the SPARK. 

Scarlett Beckett and Mandi Siwek 
celebrating their appointments as the 
leaders of our “Social Media” commit-
tee in Cancun, Mexico. 

Heather Gattone, Kent Bond, Snark 
Robyn Young, Steve Allison, Jack Miller 
and Paul Todd in Cancun. 
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Hoo-Hoos from across the globe will meet in Seattle, WA, for the International Hoo-
Hoo convention September 9-12, and there’s going to be a lot to talk about! Besides 
overall industry growth, the organization itself is growing too, and as more clubs make 
an effort to expand, the more exposure Hoo-Hoo will continue to get. 
The four-day event is a great opportunity for members to get equipped and up-to-speed 
with what the organization has been doing and its plans for the future. How you can in-
vite your colleagues and what you can do to bring awareness to your clubs are all things 
that will be discussed among other social events. 
Guests will also have a chance to go on a boat cruise and have lunch on Lake Washing-
ton, and experience the Museum of Flight, all before the awards lunch and installation 
of officers on the last day. Some of us are separated by thousands of miles, but the 
annual convention is a great reminder that we are still one club, one family. See you in 
Seattle! 

THE ACCOMMODATIONS: Fill out the registration form for Bellevue Hilton and explore 
Seattle’s culture and history, like Kirkland’s waterfront parks and galleries and 
Woodinville’s Wine Country. Visit www.hoohoo.org for more information.

Shine Bright in 
Emerald City

Hoo-Hoo Annual Convention
September 9-12
 Bellevue Hilton,

Bellevue-Seattle, WA
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The Woods  A Walk In 
Roughly half of Langford Park in St. Paul has been designated as an official Min-

nesota School Forest, thanks to rich partnerships between the City of Saint Paul, St. 
Anthony Park Elementary School (Saint Paul Public Schools,) and the Minnesota De-
partment of Natural Resources (DNR.)  Teachers and community partners worked to 
create an outdoor learning lab for the adjacent elementary school students to explore.

Educator Karen Christenson of St. Anthony Park School serves as the site coordi-
nator and Laura Duffey of the (Department of Natural Resources (DNR) is one of the 
state coordinators for the MN School Forest Program.  Twin Cities Club 12 was able 
to assist with the launch of this new school forest with a donation that supported six 
hours of onsite training for teachers, administrators, and volunteers on Minnesota 
forests and forest products. 

The Hoo-Hoo donation also purchased a stash of equipment to aid teachers and stu-
dents utilizing their new forest classroom, labeled the “outdoor learning laboratory.” 

In its first year, all 524 students at the school were exposed to the school forest and 
learned about trees, climate, wildlife, forest products, and more in curricula designed 
for everything from science to art, to math and even technology integration.  

St. Paul, MN, students celebrate the 
new School Forest at Langford Park. 
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Training offered to the schools on integrating teaching in the 
school forest involves Project Learning Tree (PLT) lessons used in 
the field (forest products, trees, forestry, water, wildlife, etc.)  Learn 
more at www.plt.org. Each forest is required to get a stewardship 
plan written for management of the acreage.  All profits from har-
vesting go back to the school in support of the forest. Urban sites 
are typically 1-15 acres, outstate sites mostly range from 40-80 acres.  
The largest site has more than 300 acres!

The laboratory is used year-round (yes, even in Minnesota 
winter!) and has quickly become extra valuable for the staff and 
students in understanding the importance of individual trees as 
well as the forest products manufactured when trees are harvested. 
This has also helped dispel the myths that some elementary students 
held that cutting down a tree is “bad.”  When put to the test of 
which items in their classroom would not be possible without forest 
products, it was quickly evident the abundant resources a managed 
forest provides—from wildlife habitat but also the desks, chairs, 
doors, etc., in their own classroom.

So the next time you are enjoying a hike in your favorite woods, 
think of some young students who now have a new school forest 
they are proudly calling their own right in St. Paul!  And thanks 
to the efforts of Karen and Laura in their respective organizations 
along with support from Twin Cities Club 12, the students are get-
ting outside and enjoying a walk through their (urban) woods!

   
As students were exposed to the school forest, they 
learned about trees, wildlife, forest products, and more. 
This has helped dispel the myths that, some elementary 
students believe, cutting down a tree is “bad.”

The curriculum shows young 
students the importance  of 
individual trees as well as the 
products manufactured when 
they’re harvested. 

“In its first year, 524 
students were exposed 
to the school forest and 

learned about trees, 
climate, and forest 

products.”
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We have a lot of exciting things happening with new kittens 
popping up, new clubs being reinstated! We have a Supreme 
9 in each Jurisdiction! The first time in many years! We also 
have four Deputy Supreme Nines with a goal of at least one 
for each Jurisdiction by the Seattle Convention. We’re also 
excited to have a new Assistant Treasurer, Warren Biss and 
a new Assistant to our Executive Secretary, Tracey Hooks. 
We’re re-Sparking Clubs with Sacramento 109 being our 
model. Your Supreme Nines and Deputy Supreme Nines are 
looking at re-Sparking and/or helping to build up more clubs. 
On top of that, we have over 148 new kittens being concatted 
the first six months of our Hoo-Hoo year. If you are interested 
in becoming a Deputy S9, please contact the Snark at beas-
park999@gmail.com!

It’s important we share our values through our own personal 
Hoo-Hoo Stories. The Values Postcard is a great tool and can 
be purchased by calling Beth Thomas at the HHI office. The 
values found on the HHI postcard are:

1.	Fraternity & Fellowship
2.	Goodwill Toward Others
3.	Service to the Industry
4.	Relationship Building
5.	Networking Opportunities
6.	Educating the Next Generation
7.	The Heritage of Hoo-Hoo
8.	Service to the Community
9.	Funship…It’s Fun! Go to a convention and expand the Fun 
in your Life! Seattle is the destination this year. 

Complete the regisration form on page 7 and on our website, 
hoohoo.org, and come and see what you’ve been missing!

Greg Young and Joyce Bader are welcomed as kittens by Detroit 
Club.

New Goals

We will be working hard to build up the 
following clubs:
•	 JI-Grantie State 107
•	 J2-Chicago 29
•	 J3-Honolulu Club 142
•	 J5-Midnight Sun 200
•	 J6-Let’s pick another Club and ask Sacra-

mento to assist!
•	 J7-Gurdon 120 and Houston 23
•	 J8-Sioux Falls 118
•	 J9-Atlanta/Dick Wilson 1

Chris Meyers, President of Sioux Falls Club, put together a 
meeting between Snark Robyn, Paul Boehmer and his board. (l 
to r) Scott Knutson, Marcus Ames, Chris Meyer, Todd Kappen-
man, Robyn Beckett, Wyatt Year, Cory Braton.
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Sharing the News of Hoo-Hoo
HHI – CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
Why Hoo-Hoo? – It is my pleasure 
and honor to be a member of Hoo-
Hoo and of the greatest industry 
on the planet, the lumber industry.  
People from all aspects of the forest 
products industry belong to Hoo-
Hoo. The people are why I belong. I 
enjoy the traditional social aspect 
of doing business, networking and 
building relationships face to face. 

I appreciate Hoo-Hoo members 
who are my competitors, my 
customers, my business partners 
and my friends. I enjoy being a 
part of something bigger that has 
history and roots in the industry 
I love. I enjoy spending some of 
my time supporting my industry. 
I cherish the opportunity that 
Hoo-Hoo provides me to stay in 
touch with the people who make 
the industry great and make my life 

more rewarding. Your participation 
in Hoo-Hoo is a benefit to you 
and me. Allocate some time to 
go to a meeting. You will not be 
disappointed. 
A Spark – Your new Snark is a 
spark! Robyn Beckett is your new 
Snark of the Universe. I have had 
the great pleasure of working 
with Robyn on the Hoo-Hoo 
International board and can tell 
you first hand that she is lumber 
person and Hoo-Hoo through and 
through and believes in the value 
that Hoo-Hoo has to offer.  

She has the best interest of 
Hoo-Hoo in her heart and will do 
her best to help Hoo-Hoo move 
forward. Email your Snark at                
beaspark999@gmail.com.
Growing – We’re growing! 
Hoo-Hoo value is real. We have 
vibrant new life at Sacramento 
109, Portland 47, Harry L. Folsom 
13 and promising potential at 
Granite State 107, Atlanta 1 and 
Chicago 29. All it takes is a desire, 
a value proposition and some 
good old-fashioned hustle to build 
momentum and strengthen our 
industry through Hoo-Hoo. My 
hats off to those making it happen. 
Promote a united forest products 
industry through Hoo-Hoo.

Convention Time! If you were not 
able to make the convention in 
Cairns and experience the genuine 
hospitality of Ray Lamari and his 
team from Far North Queensland, 
you have another opportunity to 
hang with Hoo-Hoo in 2017. Please 
plan on attending the 125th annual 
Hoo-Hoo International Convention 
in the Seattle area September 9th 
through the 12th, 2017. 

The Pacific Northwest is the 
wood basket of America and the 
gateway to the beautiful outdoors of 
Washington State, Oregon, Alaska 
and Canada! You can mix Hoo-
Hoo business, the lumber business 
and vacation fun all together in 
one trip! The Seattle Club will put 
on a great show so please plan on 
attending. More information is 
available at hoohoo.org.
Health, Happiness, and Long Life!

—Kent Bond 
Chairman 

HHI – FIRST VICE PRESIDENT
As I reflect on our industry, I’m 

thinking, what’s so different today 
that makes it so difficult to attract 
new members to an industry organi-
zation that has served the communi-
ties so well for over 130 years? With 
so many other distractions

Byron Steckler,  Cindy & Kent Bond and Dave 
Trytko catch up over a drink during Members 
Night.

Same Values New Goals
The Cat Tales 
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like social media, internet and the 
expectations of partners to provide 
equally to a household, there’s very 
little time left for one partner to 
fraternalize without the other, if it’s 
not taking the kids to football on 
the weekends, it’s taking the part-
ner to some show that’s in town.

That would mean that unless 
both are interested in belonging, it’s 
difficult to get a person to engage 
unless there’s an attraction to want 
to belong to an industry organiza-
tion like Hoo-Hoo International. 
The original idea to promote good-
will among those in the forest prod-
ucts industry, and other associated 
industries throughout the world 
still stands today, but without eye-
to-eye contact, it’s hard to convey 
this to a prospective member and 
with most people communicating 
through social media, it makes this 
a bit harder. 

Our club in our small country 
town in Australia is a small one, 
but sometimes those are the clubs 
that are most successful. You can 
be a larger club but if you don’t 
have consistent meetings with 
interesting guest speakers, it will 

make it twice as hard to attract new 
members. The catch phrase “what’s 
in it for me?” is a hard one to an-
swer—fraternalism, friendship, so-
cializing with likeminded people—
but unless you attend conventions, 
may it be local or international, you 
will only ever build some friend-
ships within a club. I will finish by 
quoting Snarks Robyn’s message:
BE A SPARK!
Health, Happiness, and Long Life

—Pieter Verlinden
First Vice President 

HHI – JURISDICTION 1
Jurisdiciton 1 would like to say 

hello to all our Hoo-Hoo friends. 
This is my first report since taking 
over Supreme Nine J1 from the 
ever capable and reliable Jack 
Miller. I look forward to continuing 
Jack’s fine work with both the 
Harry L. Folsom and Granite State 
Clubs. We also have the upcoming 
International Convention being 
hosted by the Roger Williams Club 
to look forward to. 

Lots of hard work ahead, but 
very exciting. The Folsom Club 

has been relatively quiet since they 
concatenated 16 new kittens back 
in December. We’re working on 
setting up a new board along with 
Spring events that will include 
a pin night with an action event 
evening. The Granite State Club 
recently held their 30th annual 
Ray Desmarais ski outing at Mt. 
Sunapee Ski Resort. 

It was a beautiful day for skiing 
and the event was well attended. 
A Thank You goes out to Wes 
Robichaud and company for all 
their hard work keeping this event 
going. Wes is also working hard at 
getting the Granite State’s Board 
organized and the Club back up 
and running. Thanks again for that, 
Wes! Here in the Northeast, we’re 
looking forward to Spring after a 
long and snowy winter. 

Despite the weather, business 
has been strong and is looking 
promising. It’s a great time to be 
in our wonderful industry. I wasn’t 
able to attend the mid-year Board 
meeting in Cancun, but I’m sure 
it was very informative and a great 
time with great friends. I’m looking 
forward to serving J1 and HHI.

Boston Harry L. Folsom Club #13 concatted 16 kittens in December at its annual concat event.  The club hosted a dinner and reception in honor of the 
new kittens.  Hoo-Hoo International has been making ample efforts to recruit members from all areas of the Forest Products Industry.  Over 148 new 
kittens have been concatted in just the first six months of the Hoo-Hoo year.
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Health, Happiness, 
and Looooong Life!                                                      

—Rocky McGuire 
Supreme Nine · Jurisdiction I 

J3 – TACOMA-OLYMPIA CLUB 89 
It’s hard to believe that Spring 

is among us. As always, time just 
keeps speeding up and passing me 
by. I love Spring with all the leaves 
returning, baby animals, and the 
promise of Summer. Our annual 
Crab Feed took place on Tuesday, 
February 14. We had a great time 
and a good turnout. The food 
was excellent at the High Cedars 
Golf Course and “matched” the 
wonderful customer service. Chad 
Dagais arranged a tequila tasting 
during the cocktail hour. The 
representative from Papa Bueno 
Tequila donated a couple of bottles 
for our silent auction and raffle. 

Chad also arranged a speaker 
from Solar Empowerment 
Solutions to fill us in on their 
current mission in Peru. Chad 
and Cynthia are planning a trip 
to there to help work on rural 
electrification projects. On March 
7 we had our annual Brewer’s 
Dinner at the Harmon Brewery in 
downtown Tacoma. This year we 
had four courses with each course 

accompanied with a ‘matched’ beer. 
Delicious! This venue is always loud 
and boisterous and this year was no 
exception. 

I hope everyone had as much 
fun as I did. Our group certainly 
livened things up on a rainy 
Tuesday night in downtown 
Tacoma. On April 22 our club will 
once again be participating in the 
Earth Day celebration at Tacoma 
Nature Center at Snake Lake. The 
Board Members and Officers meet 
at Mike Clothier’s shop prior to 
the day and prepare the donated 
wood into “kits.” On April 22 is 
when we will build the kits. In the 
past we have built birdfeeders and 
birdhouses, but this year we chose 
flower boxes. This is definitely one 
of my favorite projects because I 
love all the kid’s faces as they work 
on building. 

The first Tuesday in May we 
will hold our annual Old Timer’s 
meeting. Members and non-
members who are 65 or older 
are invited to attend. We enjoy a 
dinner and then our old timers are 
welcome to stand and tell us their 
history. It’s fun to see how many 
collective years this group has in 
the lumber industry and all of the 
ties they have to each other. Our 
golf tournament will take place 
on June 23 at High Cedars Golf 
Course in Orting. President Mike 
Hinthorne is chairing this event. 
Get your foursomes gathered up 
and be ready to sponsor a hole and 
golf on June 23!  

Hopefully, this year we can 
break the rainy weather on this day. 
The Board Members are working 
on events for the remainder of the 
summer including our building 
material sale in July, A Day at 

the Races in August, and the 
annual picnic on August 5. Mike 
Hinthorne will be hosting the 
picnic at his house in Gig Harbor. 
I’m hoping to see many of you 
at the International Convention, 
hosted by Seattle Club 34, and 
taking place in Seattle/Bellevue. 
Save the dates: September 9-12.
Respectfully submitted,

—Terry Hammerschmith  
Secretary/Treasurer

J3 – WINEMA CLUB 216 
December, January, and 

February are usually the best 
attended meetings of our year, 
mainly because we are trapped by 
the snow and we don’t travel too 
far away from home. On December 
8 we held our 35th annual 
elimination drawing in which we 
awarded over $1200 in cash and 
prizes. We had a good crowd of 45 
members and guests and everyone 
seemed to enjoy the dinner and 
especially the catnip hour or so.  

Ken Dunn introduced the past 
presidents in attendance, 14 in all, 
and each was given a free dinner. 
He then turned over the meeting 
to Paul Wunder and Dick Barlow 
to conduct the drawing.  All 100 
tickets were drawn out. 22 prizes 
were awarded, some cash prizes 
and other prizes as well. The holder 
of the 50th, 99th, and 100th tickets 
won cash prizes. Congrats to Ken 
Dunn, Barry Brennan, and Mike 
Garret! 

We really appreciated Terry and 
Scott Lee who furnished the p.a. 
system for the drawing. Overall, 
it was a good meeting and our 
club appreciates everyone who 
supported us by buying tickets. On 

Snark Robyn Beckett Young and 2nd VP Jack 
Miller appoint Rocky McGuire (right) the new 
Supreme 9 of Jurisdiction 1.  Go Rocky!  
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January 13th, 161 members and 
guests got together for our 2017 
crab feed. 

We were not sure that this was 
going to happen because the crab 
fishermen were on strike for several 
weeks. We got the call that the 
strike was off and a couple of our 
members drove over to the coast 
to pick up 600 pounds of crab. The 
meeting was a real success and 
everyone got full, if not over-filled 
with crab, beans, coleslaw and 
beer. We served a truly fine meal 
that was enjoyed by all. We had 
our usual raffle, awarding a total of 
about $800 in winnings. 

The highlight of the evening 
was when Dick Miles, 77718, was 
presented Hoo-Hoo Star #80 
which was awarded by Winema 
216 for his many years of service 
to our club and to Hoo-Hoo 
International.  Dick has attended 
three HHI conventions and six 
J-III mini conventions, three of 
which he helped put on. Again, 
congratulations to Dick Miles. It 
must also be noted that putting on 
a crab feed is hard work. We wish 
to thank everyone who helped 
set up the hall with tables and 
chairs, prepare and serve the food, 
especially the crab, run the raffle; 
and a special thanks to all who 
stayed after the meal and helped 
with the clean-up. 

Valentine’s Day is always a 
special event for our members 
and this year it was even more 
special because the club treated 
all who were present to dinner 
as a Valentine’s Day present. The 
dinner was held at Reames Golf 
and Country Club and it was 
exceptional, from the hors d’ 
oeuvres to the steak, salmon, or 
chicken dinners, not to mention 

the catnips. After dinner guests 
were introduced. Dave Danforth 
brought his “favorite” aunt, Eloise 
Brown to the party.  She hadn’t 
been to a meeting for a long time 
and we enjoyed the visit very much. 

Ken Dunn then presented a 
Valentine’s surprise to Paul Wunder.  
He said Paul was in charge of the 
rest of the meeting. The raffles went 
very well. Eloise Brown and Rena 
Camaille both won a $50 bill. The 
table decorations went to Becky 
Wunder, Jody Balsiger, Bev McLean, 
Jana Hawthorne, and Myrna, a 
guest of Dave Danforth. The booze 
cradle was taken home by Linda 
Barlow and the wine basket went 
to Terry Lee. The long-awaited 
paid-up member drawing was won 
by Russ Dunn. This prize goes to a 
paid up member who is attending 
the meeting. We have gone almost a 
year without a winner of this prize.
All in all, it was a great meeting and 
a great winter for the Winema club.
Respectfully submitted,

—Paul Wunder
Secretary

HHI – JURISDICTION IV
On March 19 Mt. Gambier Club 
214 held the opening of the inter-
active display unit in the Hoo-Hoo 
Museum. The Mt. Gambier Club 
has raised over $8,000 for this 
unit to be installed. You will be sur-
prised to learn that JIV has its own  
Hoo-Hoo museum just like the one 
in Gurdon. 

Leschenaultia Club 274 held a 
2017 World Forestry Day Dinner 
on March 17 at which the guest 
speakers were Senator the Hon 
Anne Ruston (Assistant Minister 
for Agriculture and Water Resourc-
es) and Nola Marino, MP (Federal 

Member for Forrest). Each year this 
day should be one all clubs should 
be promoting as it is the forest we 
earn our living from. Although 
several of our larger city-based 
clubs are struggling to attract new 
members, the country-based clubs 
are doing very well and plans are in 
the works to gain memberships for 
city-based clubs that need it most.
Health, Happiness and Long Life!

—Heather Gattone  
Supreme Nine · Jurisdiction IV

J4 – MT. GAMBIER CLUB 214
Mount Gambier Timber 

Industries Club 214 launched 
its “Through the Glass Touch 
Screen Panel” at an event at its 
Hoo-Hoo Pavilion in Mount 
Gambier, Australia. The club has 
been working for a long time on 
this project, which was installed at 
the Hoo-Hoo Pavilion and allows 
the visiting public to simply enter a 
number on the “through the glass” 
keypad to obtain information on 
the forest industry. 

A partner in this project, The 
City of Mount Gambier has 
been working with Club 214 to 
bring more exposure to the forest 
industry. 

Club 214 debuted its the new “Through the 
Glass Touch Screen Panel” at its Hoo-Hoo 
Pavilion at Umpherston Cave for visitors to get 
a glimpse of Hoo-Hoo history and the forest 
industry altogether.
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This was a good public 
opportunity to get inside the 
Pavilion, and close to restored 
heritage logging equipment 
and modern equipment, for a 
family photo, and for young 

people to learn about real career 
opportunities in the region’s major 
industry. 

The Pavilion was open for 
a close-up experience of the 
restored GMC Heritage Logging 
Truck. Other vehicles included 
the restored Moreland Heritage 
Logging Truck, a Forestry SA Fire 
Truck, a Fennel Logging Kenworth 
B Double Log Truck, loaded with 
logs, a Modern Tree Harvester 
and other vehicles. The club, at 
the Umpherston Cave Barbecue, 
provided a free barbecue and free 
soft drinks. The Pavilion, which 
houses various artifacts and Hoo-
Hoo Awards, was also open to the 
public. 

—Heather Gattone  
Supreme Nine · Jurisdiction IV

HHI – JURISDICTION V
When you look up “conven-

tion” on Hoo-Hoopedia, you find 
that convention means a meet-
ing where a group of people who 
share the same interests come                       
together.  Many of these people 

may be friends.  Others may be 
attending for the first time.  Either 
way, all are welcome and a lot is 
learned while everyone has a lot of 
fun. I’m describing the many Hoo-
Hoo international conventions that 
I’ve attended over the years. 

They are a lot of fun to attend 
and you get to meet people from all 
over the world. I’ve met so many 
members of clubs from all over the 
world and have made everlasting 
friendships with many of them. 
This year’s convention is in Seattle 
and I urge you to try to attend.  It 
is very close geographically to Club 
48 and 229.  This is a great opportu-
nity for you to attend and see what 
a Hoo-Hoo convention is about.  
You won’t be disappointed! I hope 
to see many of you there!
Health, Happiness, and Long Life

—Brad Techy  
Supreme Nine

J6 – SACRAMENTO CLUB 109
A Concat was held on January 

24 at our usual hangout “Club 
Pheasant” in West Sacramento to 
induct 11 new kittens. We were 
fortunate to have new Snark of the 
Universe Robyn Beckett Young 
(and husband Greg) in attendance, 
as well as Ramses 95 Gary Gamble 
and Ramses 103 Kent Bond. 
Sacramento Club 109 welcomes 
new members: Greg Bates, Dennis 
D’Amato, Dean Houghton, Rick 
Hulshof, Glen Kiser, Jim Kuphaldt, 
Dave Preston, Linda Smith, Don 
Wildon, John Wilmore and Chris 
Zillman. Also concated was Mason 
Virnig who will join Portland Club 
47. 

Degree Team members included: 
Snark Robyn Roose Beckett, club 
President Jerry Dennis, Sergeant 

at Arms Jeff Squires, Sandy Zan, 
Rich Giacone, Brian Pierce from 
Black Bart 181, Stephanie Navarra, 
Vicegerent Snark John Taylor, Club 
Vice President Pat Zan and Ramses 
103 Kent Bond. Camaraderie was 
at its best, and we already have 
a couple of new people ready to 
join at our next Concat later this 
year. February 11 was a night to 
remember as the club celebrated its 
first Valentine’s Dinner & Dance. It 
was a great success with 70 people 
in attendance. 

The event was held in the 
Paddlewheel Room aboard the 
historic Delta King Riverboat 
docked on the Sacramento River 
in Old Sacramento, CA. The venue 
was beautifully decorated with 
table centerpieces that featured a 
wine and hearts theme with name 
cards as origami hearts. After the 
initial social hour, guests enjoyed 
a wonderful meal followed by an 
evening of dancing. The DJ did 
a great job and had folks on the 
dance floor all night. The fun didn’t 
stop there. 

When the dance was officially 
over, many kept the party going 
at other local establishments. 
Most members stayed the night 
on the Delta King or at the other 
local boutique hotels and visited 
the unique charms of Old Town 

Kelvin Moreland with a restored Kenworth 
Logging Truck from 1976.

Sacramento also welcomed Glen Kiser, Hum-
boldt Redwood.
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Sacramento over the weekend. 
Due to its success, this will be 
an annual event and plans are 
underway to secure a larger facility 
for next year. Future Sacramento 
Club 109 events include the 
annual Sac 109 Silver Dollar Golf 
Tournament which be held on May 
12 at Alta Sierra Country Club, CA.
—John Taylor
Club Publicity Officer

J6 – SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA 
CLUB 117

The year with Southern 
California Club 117 started off 
with a great meeting on February 
15 at Anaheim Hills Golf Course, 
Anaheim Hills, CA. As usual, it was 
a speaker meeting with Jake Power,  
Power Wood Products, taking 
the floor and getting everyone as 
up to date as possible about the 
upcoming Canadian export duty. 

As Jake said, no one is sure 
exactly how much or when, but 
with two major mills raising their 
number by 25 percent, all of us in 
the industry will surely be affected. 
The meeting has in attendance 
just over 50 brothers and sisters of 
club 117. Club 117’s next scheduled 
meeting is April 26 at San Dimas 
Golf Course, San Dimas, CA. The 
meeting will cover the same topics 
as the one in Anaheim, but this 
time from the American point of 

view. 
—Michael Nicholson
Secretary/Treasurer

J6 – BLACK BART CLUB 181
Roll call just got deeper. There 

have been some additions to our 
club and let’s not forget some 
evolutions too. The kittens of 
last year have now evolved into 
full-fledged adult cats; ones who 
will now help show the way and 
the benefits that Hoo-Hoo has to 
offers. On March 15 we had our 
annual concat at Cricklewood in 
Santa Rosa, CA. We inducted seven 
kittens! SEVEN!! Each kitten went 
through and survived the initiation 

“ritual” pledging themselves to 
the best interest of the lumber 
industry and to their fellow 
comrades. Smiles were all night as 
we welcomed our new friends to 
the club. This litter of cats we all so 
preciously call Hoo-Hoo, stands 
strong as we are a combination of 
lively new-comers and wisdom-
filled older Tom cats. 

We all know strength comes 
from getting together and standing 
together, and no one says it better 
than our guest speaker of the night, 
Ken Dunham of WCLBMA. What 
an honor it was to have Ken speak 
to our new kittens and update all 
of us as to what he’s been up to 
in commerce. With a trip to the 

capital coming up to speak on 
behalf of the lumber industry, he 
shows no signs of slowing down. 
What a busy guy. If you ask me, it 
sounds like he doesn’t know how 
to take a day off. It’s people with 
hearts in the industry like his 
that keep the black cat’s spirit of 
our founding fathers so alive and 
energetic today. 

On another exciting note, at the 
Concat we had our drawing for the 
two lucky winners to receive $1000 
toward their expenses to attend the 
Hoo-Hoo International Convention 
in Seattle. And the winners that 
will be going to Seattle are Mike 
Finck from All-Coast Forest 
Products and Ken Dunham from 
the WCLBMA! If you were not able 
to make it to the Concat and would 
like to welcome our new kitties to 
the club, your next opportunity 
to do so will be at the annual golf 
tournament in Ukiah on April 28th. 
Hope to see you there!

—Jessica bruzzone
Club Publicity Chair

HHI – JURISDICTION VII
For those of you who remember 

me, I’m back. For those of you who 
don’t, let me introduce myself. I 
joined the Houston club in 1996 
and was the owner of Allgood 
Industries. We manufactured gable 
vents, shutters, and novelty wood 
products. I served as president of 
the Houston club in 1997-1998, I 
helped host the 2000 convention 
in San Antonio, and served as S-9 
JVII from 1998-2001, where after 
9/11 in Portland, I had to focus on 
my children. 

In 2010 I got with Beth and 
rewrote the administration 
software that she uses for 
member management and have 

Cindy & Kent Bond and Stacey Douglas socialize with other members at Sacramento Hoo-Hoo Club’s 
annual Valentine’s dance. 
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volunteered to maintain and host 
that ever since. I own a software 
development firm and volunteered 
to build the new site for my cost 
with hundreds of volunteer hours. 
Robyn asked me if I would work 
with Paul and split JIX and JVII 
back out, and I explained that my 
last child is a senior in high school 
and graduates in May, 2017, and her 
athletics and getting into college 
were my priority until then. 

I informed her in June, I will 
start on it. JVII really only has 
one active club, Houston Club 23. 
My goal as a younger member is 
to get Hoo-Hoo into the college 
campuses where they are looking 
for job opportunities and use the 
industry to build this program. We 
are a social fraternity and we want 
to build relationships. I want to 
start in Houston, Austin, Lufkin, 
Dallas, San Antonio, Wichita, and 
Arkadelphia, and get fraternities in 
the colleges and universities in the 
area based on the promise that we 
will tie them to the area industry. 
Based on my experience between 
my kids and I, I believe we can get 
30 students per campus who will be 
employment candidates for the area 
industry. 

Then the employers will join 
to have interaction, which should 
generate another 20-30 members in 
the area. So my goal is in the next 
two years to have five active clubs, 
with a subset of weekly meetings 
for school members and monthly 
meetings for industry members 
(obviously all are welcome for 
all meetings) and building the 
sharing and interaction between 
the industry and schools. Finally, 
we need to have a plan to have a 

“Junior” or “Associate” member in 
Hoo-Hoo.  

This is a member who either 
wants to become a member but 
they don’t have a local club so there 
is no way to concat them, or, they 
want access to the information 
behind the login for our website 
in the members only section. I’m 
not proposing a price difference, 
but we, the board, need to make a 
provision for this. Once my kids 
are gone this Summer you should 
see a great deal out of me and 
building a model to bring together 
the communities via Hoo-Hoo.

—Steve Allison
Supreme 9

HHI – JURISDICTION VIII
I’m able to start my first Su-

preme 9 article for J-VIII in a sim-
ilar manner in which Dave Siwek 
wrote his last article because he 
wrote about friendship, Hoo-Hoo 
projects, membership and growth 
in this organization. As I start my 
first year on the international board, 
I reflect on what this organization 
has meant to me for over the past 
36 years since I became a member. 

I remember as a child my late 

father, Don Boehmer Sr. 47824 
and the Twin Cities club president 
in 1955 would take us kids to the 
annual Hoo-Hoo Christmas party 
for the underprivileged. He also 
showed me how Hoo-Hoo friend-
ships are for a lifetime. In 1980 
my father and my late brother Ken 
Boehmer 76528 who was the Twin 
Cities club president (1990) told me 
that I had to join Hoo-Hoo. Since 
then, after getting to know the 
way of the road, I became totally 
enthralled in Hoo-Hoo. 

I tried to never miss an event, 
but then kids happened, which 
slowed down my attendance. As 
the kids grew, I was able to attend 
my first HHI convention in Hawaii 
and three since then. It’s my hope 
to attend all HHI conventions from 
here on out. As the chairman of the 
2015 convention in the Twin Cities, 
I can appreciate the attendance of 
local members and out-of-towners. 
The conventions are truly a remark-
able experience. 

I really believe we “made memo-
ries in Minnesota.” Fellowship and 
friendship are the heart and soul of 
Hoo-Hoo. Attending conventions 
is where you can make this happen. 
You know most of the members 
in your local club, but when you 
attend an international convention, 
you not only meet friends for life 
from around the world, but also 

Willamette Valley Club #33 Crab Feed was a 
success. 

New Deputy S9 for JVI, John Taylor, tours Snark 
Robyn through the Tiaga facility along with Pat 
Zan, President, of the Sacramento Club.
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strengthen your friendships with 
local club members. 

The organizers of the conven-
tions lay it all out to showcase their 
city. Another event that is a must is 
the Forest Festival in Gurdon, AR, 
on the last Saturday in October. 
Gurdon is small town American 
and the home of Hoo-Hoo. It has 
embraced our organization. You 
walk down the street and people 
say “welcome Hoo-Hooer, to our 
town!” The international board 
agreed to have an annual board 
meeting on this day in Gurdon. 

This is a must-see event. But 
don’t just come to the Forest 
Festival, come to Gurdon to walk 
around the Hoo-Hoo Museum and 
view Hoo-Hoo history. There are 
two clubs in J-VIII, the Twin Cities 
Club 12 and Sioux Valley Club 118. 
I’m a member of the Twin Cities 
Club and would like to get very 
familiar with the Sioux Valley Club.  
On December 9 Snark Robyn and I 
traveled to Sioux Falls for a meeting 
and a hockey game.  Her message 
was on membership, fellowship and 

education. The Twin Cities Club 
and the Sioux Valley Club have a 
fairly good base of members, but 
both clubs need member involve-
ment in club events. 

I know there are reasons why 
members can’t attend events but 
I am fairly confident that if the 
organizers of an event have a good 
venue, they will come. As a fellow 
member of the Twin Cities Club 
mentioned to me, the board of 
the club are the hosts, welcoming 
members to enjoy the gathering, 
making them feel welcome and 
comfortable to mingle. Speaking of 
current members, we can’t forget 
those who haven’t renewed their 
membership for whatever reason. 

At some point in time they had 
an interest in being a member. We 
must reach out those past members, 
explain to them that we have grown 
and evolved into the 21st century.  
We do have traditions of this orga-
nization and keeping those in mind, 
we need to adjust and I believe we 
respectfully are keeping the tradi-
tions in the fore front. Education 

is major focus point of the Twin 
Cities club. In 1997, the club board 
made a directive to make education 
a focal point of the club. Since then 
we have sponsored teacher tours, 
which is a four-day tour of forests 
and mills, an urban forest project 
in St. Paul, MN, Project Learning 
Tree which has been a mainstay of 
the club and has already sponsored 
one of six for this year.  Our flag-
ship program is GAP, Graduate and 
Prosper.  

In the last two years the club 
hosted 50 high school students to 
various businesses that are associ-
ated in the forest products industry 
and finishing the day at a technical 
college. The main message the club 
wants to pass to these students is to 
graduate from high school and then 
look for your path in life, and the 
forest products industry has ample 
opportunities. The Twin Cities will 

Education is a major focus for Twin Cities, 
starting with entry-level and ending 
with the college level. Here, students get 
equipped at the Langford Park School 
Forest in Minnesota.
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continue educations programs and 
if the Sioux Falls club wants to add 
education to their quiver, I would 
assist them in any way I can. 

My kids have asked me why I 
chose to be on the internation-
al board. I told them that being 
involved is important to me due 
to the fact that this industry has 
been good to our family, starting 
with my father, and I want to give 
back. As I sat having a drink with 
Dave Siwek and Mary Moynihan 
prior to the Twin Cities conven-
tion, knowing that Dave was going 
to step down from the Supreme 9, 
they both looked at me and asked if 
I wanted to join. 

I had given it some thought prior 
to sitting with them but somewhat 
deferred it due to a family issue. But 
after more thought I realized it was 
time to join the international board.  
I want to thank Dave, Mary, my 
kids for supporting me in this deci-
sion and Lisa Siwek for pinning me 
with my S-9 pin in Australia.  I was 
elected to the board in Australia 
and I am not looking back
Health, Happiness, and Long Life

—Paul Boehmer 
Supreme 9

J8 – TWIN CITIES CLUB 12
The New Year got off to a 

running start for Twin Cities Club 
12 by adding four members, two 
of whom are reinstatements and 
two who are brand new to Hoo-
Hoo. Although the new members 
dues have been paid in full for the 
upcoming year, these Kittens have 
yet to be concatenated. We will be 
hosting four Minnesota Depart-
ment of Natural Resources Project 
Learning Tree seminars this year 

that provide continuing education 
credits for teachers. 

The first will be held in Roch-
ester, MN, on March 25 at Quarry 
Hill Nature Center, then April 22 
at the Minnesota Valley National 
Wildlife Refuge in Bloomington, 
MN. The next will be May 13 in 
Savage, MN., at the McColl Pond 
Environmental Learning Center, 
and lastly, June 28 at Cedar Creek 
Ecosystem Science Reserve, East 
Bethel, MN. 

Our Spring event will be held 

the first week of May. The search 
is on for a featured speaker. The 
Members Memorial golf tourna-
ment and annual picnic is sched-
uled June 5 at Highland National 
in St. Paul. The who, what, when 
and where of our fall event is yet to 
be determined. In December, we 
will host Our Holiday and the LOY 
dinner.

Our brothers and sisters in 
Seattle should plan on an excellent 
representation of Club 12 members 
at the HHI Convention to be held 
in their beautiful city this coming 
September. 
Health, Happiness, and Long Life,

—Denny Felicetta 
Club Publicity Officer

Twin Cities Lumberman of the Year John Ger-
lach with Snark Robyn Beckett Young.

HHI – SNARK’S DESK
On February 25, Snark Robyn 

Beckett was married to Gregory 
Dale Young, a new kitten of Detroit 
club. “Together we’ll continue to 
be ambassadors for Hoo-Hoo and 
a continuous spark impacting the 
industry.  

“Lastly, I can’t forget to mention 
those who work behind the scenes 
to keep our committees and 
strategic plan on course. We had 
a productive mid-year meeting in 
Cancun, Mexico. Your HHI Board 
of Directors continue to Spark me 
forward.” (a roster can be found on 
the HHI website):
  • Ken Scrimger (Administration) 
• Mike Nicholson (Advertising)  
• Chris Goff (Budget) 
• Mike Nicholson (Conventions)  
• John Gerlach (Forest Education) 
• Mike Clothier (Legislation and 
Good of the Order)
• Brad Techy (Marketing)
• Pieter Verlinden (Membership)
• Paul Todd (Museum)
• Jim Spiers (Nominiations)
• Terry Haddix (Ops Manual)
• Dave Jones (Redwood Grove)
• Gary Gamble (Resolutions)
Health, Happiness, and Long Life!

—Robyn Beckett Young 
Snark of the Universe 

Snark Robyn and Greg Young
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Neither Hoo-Hoo International nor any of its jurisdictions, officers, 
directors, or members will participate in, meet for the purpose of, or 
even authorize any discussions, agreements, comparisons or other 
conduct which could be construed as or give rise to an inference 
of contracting, conspiracy, combination, tying, unfair competition, 
monopolization, pricing or any other activity which would lead to 
an inference of restriction of competition, price fixing, markups, 
discrimination, market allocation, or any other conducts prescribed 
by the Sherman Antitrust Act, the Clayton Act or any other state or 
federal law relating to competition.

The purpose of our fraternity is to provide a vehicle for social 
gatherings, camaraderie, and most importantly, the promotion and 
enhancement of the forest products industry, both in this country 
and throughout the world. This policy has been carried on since the 
inception of this fraternity and is implemented through each member 
and jurisdiction’s participation in community affairs, education, and 
generally in the promotion of the forest products.

HOO-HOO INTERNATIONAL ANTI-TRUST POLICY
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Auckland 248
Concat No. 5018 · 1/24/17 
101593 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Martin Stevens

101592 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Jon Hill

Southern California 117
Concat No. 5041 · 6/18/15 
101284 . .  .  .  .  Courtney Herrington

101285 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Jim Gaither
101286 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Jose Lozano
101287 . .  .  .  .  .  .  . Scott Whitman

Southern California 117
Concat No. 5056 · 3/18/2015

101369 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Gerardo Rios

Sioux Valley 118
Concat No. 5057 · 2/10/15 

101370 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Cory Braton
101371 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . James Elijah
101372 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Paul Kirkwold
101373 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Matt Lippert
101374 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Brett Molden
101375 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Helois Munoz
101376 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Roger Palmer

Southern California 117
Concat No. 5081 · 10/19/16 

101474 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Alex Macleod
101473 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Katie Klenk
101472 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Melanie Hindi
101471 . .  .  .  .  .  . Byron Grabinger
101470 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Fia Faumuina
101469. .  .  .  .  .  .  Sean Cummings

Portland 47
Concat No. 5082 · 3/24/16 

101477 . .  .  .  .  .  Parker Wildeboer

101476 . .  .  Humphry Wildeboer
101475 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Christy Biron
101221 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Kirt Heap
101222 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  David Hurlbut

Seattle 34
Concat No. 5083 · 3/24/16

101479 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Joe Noble
101478 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Josh Hamilton

NW Tasmania 272
Concat No. 5085 · 3/1/16 

101481 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Cheryl Last
101482. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Kenneth Baker

Twin Cities 12
Concat No. 5086 · 9/1/15

101485. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Amanda Siwek

Twin Cities 12
Concat No. 5086 · 3/5/16

101484. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Leo Luskey
101558 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Bebus James

Humboldt 63
Concat No. 5087 · 6/15/16 

101490 . .  .  .  Frank Schmidbauer
101489. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Jack Rieke
101488. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Ken McClung
101487. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Tyson Fisher
101486. .  .  . Michael Dellabalma

Leschenaultia 274
Concat No. 5089 · 7/20/16 

101492 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Visser Hendrik

Sacramento 109
Concat No. 5090 · 7/28/16 

101526 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Kevin Woods
101525 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Karsten Vardas

101524 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Cary Twing
101523 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Jim Stockman
101522 . .  .  .  .  . Stephen Smithers
101521 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Ken Smith
101520 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Brandie Smith
101519 . .  .  .  .  .  William Simpson
101518 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Casey Reeves
101517 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Greg Reed
101516 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Colby Pyzer
101515 . .  .  .  .  Stephanie Navarra
101514 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Bryce Miller
101513 . .  .  .  .  .  .  Mark Mensinger
101512 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Bob Maurer
101511 . .  .  .  .  .  Alan MacDougall
101510 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Ryan Lutton
101509. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Mike Kelley
101508 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Jim Hosner
101507 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Dan Harvey
101505 . .  .  .  .  .  . Dee Dee Graham
101504. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Troy Felder
101503 . .  .  .  . Anthony Escobedo
101502 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . John Dutter
101501 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Mark Durk
101500. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Jerry Dennis

101499 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Brian DeClusin
101498 . .  .  .  .  .  .  Charanjit Chima
101497 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Bill Carr
101496 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . C.A. Carpenter
101495 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Alan Blount
101494 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Jay Bishop

101493 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . David Billingsley 

2016 Convention Concat
Concat No. 5091 · 9/12/16
101532 . .  .  .  . Cynthia Williams (89)

101531 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Jian Qu (34)
101530 . .  .  . Jan Massoletti (181)
101529 . .  .  .  .  .  Julie Larsen (181)
101528 . .  .  . Anna Beltgens (229)
101527 . .  .  Scarlett Beckett (28)

Tacoma Olympia 89
Concat No. 5092 · 10/4/16 

101534 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Jeffrey Wallin
101533 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Phil Hughes

Vancouver 48
Concat No. 5093 · 3/10/16

101542 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Jeff Tupper
101541 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Ian Stewart

Here Kitty! Kitty!
A closer look at the New Cats 
Who Have Joined Hoo-Hoo

Humboldt Club 63 welcomed some new kittens to its Crab feed which 
had well over 200 people.

N E W  K I T T E N S  L I S T
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101540. .  .  .  .  .  .  Chipman McKay
101539 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Shane Harsch
101538 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Kyle Hansen
101537 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Bent Hansen
101536 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  John Girard
101535 . .  .  .  . Peter Cherniwchan

North Cascade 230
Concat No. 5094 · 7/31/16

101548. .  .  .  .  .  .  Adam Ellsworth
101546. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Matt Lloyd
101545 . .  .  .  .  .  . Trever Laymance
101544. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Daniel Crowley
101543 . .  .  .  .  Jodie Buckingham

Brisbane 218
Concat No. 5095 · 9/15/16 
101547 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Anne Rushton 

Southern California 117
Concat No. 5097 · 10/19/16

101556 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Eric Thompson
101554 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Bill Pino
101553 . .  .  . Christopher Kozacek
101552 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Brandon Flood
101551 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Flood Dvorak
101550 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Kyle Cameron
101549 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Chad Butcher

Southern California 117
Concat No. 5099 · 1/5/16 

101560 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Ryan Mitchell 

Seattle 34
Concat No. 5100 · 1/10/17 

101562 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Blake Goodin

101561 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Sam Davies

Detroit 28
Concat No. 5101 · 12/ 5/16 

101564. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Gregory Young
101563 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Joyce Bader

Kebab Club Malaysia 
275
Concat No. 5103 · 5/9/16

101572 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Lee Tee
101571.Kappusamy Rengasamy 
101568. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Boon Lim
101567 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Tuan Choo

     101566. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Kok Chan 

Harry L. Folsom 13
Cancat No. 5104 · 12/2/16

101588. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Gerard Smith
101587 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Andy Polbos
101586. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Adam Munsell
101585 . .  .  .  .  .  . James Marchese
101584. .  .  .  .  .  .  . Corey McCarthy
101583 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Nathan Hevy
101582 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Kevin Hall

101581 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Drew Furjanic
101580. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Patrick Duncan
101579 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Doug Dumas
101578 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Will Contento
101577 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Glenn Canino
101576 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Jeffrey Bryce
101575 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Louie Berger
101574 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  David Beattie
101575 . .  .  .  .  .  .  . Jonathan Baker

Sacramento 109
Concat No. 5105 · 12/2/16 

101589 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . John Wilmore

Sacramento 109
Concat No. 5105 · 1/19/17 

101604. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . J. Zillman
101603 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Don Wilden
101602 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Linda Smith
101601 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  David Preston
101600. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Jim Kuphaldt
101599 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Glen Kiser
101598 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Rick Hulshoff
101597 . .  .  .  .  .  .  Dean Houghton
101596 . .  .  .  .  .  .  Dennis D’Amato

101595 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Greg Bates 

Portland 47
Concat No. 5106 · 1/3/17 

101590 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Mason Virnig

Portland 47
Concat No. 5110 · 3/9/17 

101623 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Dallas Reid
101622 . .  .  .  .  .  . Roby Westbrook
101621 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Nolan Stitzel
101620 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Jeff Richmond
101619 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Charlie Palmer
101618 . .  .  .  .  .  .  . Kyle McWhirter
101617 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . David Lee
101616 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Rob Lamunyan
101615 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Matt Kolar
101614 . .  .  .  .  .  . Fritz Klosterman
101613 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Nick Klohs
101612 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Sean Kilgore
101611 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Adam Jenisch
101610 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Jeff Hoggard
101609. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Joseph Griffith
101608. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Jackson Fish
101607 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Billy Culver
101606. .  .  .  .  .  .  Brian Bonanomi
101605. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Justin Binning

Humboldt 63
Concat No. 5111 · 9/28/16 

101626 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Lacy Arvid
101625 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Michael Harley

101624 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Charles Bussman 

Sioux Valley 118
Cancat No. 5112 · 2/7/17

101632 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Matt Winblade
101631 . .  .  .  .  .  . Taylor Steinborn 
101630 . .  .  .  .  .  .  Matt Sobocinski
101629 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Nick Sehr
101628 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Craig Rowland
101627 . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Quin Kathner 

N E W  K I T T E N S  L I S T

Sacramento Hoo-Hoo club was 
reignited and has been all Spark! 
They re-activated in 2016 with the 
support of Black Bart Club 181. The 
club concatted 12 more kittens. 
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JURISDICTION VI
S. CALIFORNIA CLUB 117 

•	The City of Hope
•	Wounded Warrior Project
•	Homes for Our Troops

BLACK BART CLUB 181
•	Sturgeon’s Mill Restoration Project
•	Hoo-Hoo International Museum
•	Redwood Empire Food Bank
•	Santa Tim Charity
•	Toys for Tots Foundation
•	S.H. Volunteer Fire Dept. 

Toy & Food Drive

HUMBOLDT CLUB 63
•	Humboldt State Forestry 
 Scholarship Fund

JURISDICTION VIII
TWIN CITIES CLUB 12

•	Project Learning Tree
•	St. Paul Public Schools
•	Minneapolis Public Schools
•	Temperate Forest Foundation
•	University of Minnesota 

Forestry School
•	Habitat for Humanity
•	Minnesota Children’s Museum
•	Second Harvest Food Bank

SIOUX VALLEY CLUB 118
•	Muscular Dystrophy Bike for Cure
•	River of Hope
•	Half Way Houses

JURISDICTION IX
HOUSTON CLUB 23

•	Boys’ & Girls’ Country
•	Dan Lederman Scholarship 

Foundation

JURISDICTION I
HARRY L. FOLSOM CLUB 13

•	Jimmy Fund 
(childrens cancer research)

•	NRLA Lift Fund (helps members of 
the lumber industry who suffer from 
hardships)

•	Phoebe’s Cystic Fibrosis Foundation
•	Strides For Survival 

(children’s brain cancer research)
•	Ahearn Foundation (military charities)

JURISDICTION II
DETROIT CLUB 28

•	Motor City Blight Busters
•	Michigan Forest Association 

Teacher Tour

JURISDICTION III
SPOKANE CLUB 16

•	Hoo-Hoo Express Wooden Truck Toys 
(handmade items for local charities)

WILLAMETTE VALLEY CLUB 33
•	Food For Lane County 
•	Cascade Raptor Society
•	Day Care Nursery
•	Knight OHSU Cancer challenge
•	Local Special Olympics

SEATTLE CLUB 34
•	Hope Link (toy drive)

PORTLAND CLUB 47
•	Open House Ministries 

Family Shelter
•	Oregon State Scholarship

 (Forestry Dept.)
•	Royal Family Kids Camp

TACOMA OLYMPIA CLUB 89
•	Tacoma Nature Center at Snake Lake

Deeply Rooted in Our Community
Hoo-Hoo people are generous. The monies raised at club events like golf      
tournaments, crab feeds, and surplus building material auctions supply the 
funds that are redistributed to bring positive change to those in need. Trust that 
your support is appreciated.

This list grows and changes. If your club has other charitable outlets, let us know!

•	The Rescue Mission
•	Boys & Girls Clubs of Puget Sound

HONOLULU CLUB 142
Oregon State Forestry Scholarship Fund 
(Honolulu forestry students)

NW MONTANA CLUB 187
•	The Needy Childrens Fund
•	Alert Rescue Helicopter Program
•	Firewood Delivery (for veterans and 

those in need)
•	Family Forestry Expo

WINEMA CLUB 216
•	Oregon State University Elementary 

School Forestry Tour

NORTH CASCADE CLUB 230
•	Town of Oso (mudslide disaster 

relief)

N. E. WASHINGTON CLUB 238
•	Various State High Schools 

Forestry Programs
•	Colville Fish Hatchery Educational 

Program
•	Temperate Forest Foundation
•	Retirement And Convalescent 

Homes Solar Power

JURISDICTION IV
•	Reported in JIV

JURISDICTION V
VANCOUVER CLUB 48

•	Evans Lake Forest Education Society
•	Vancouver Childrens Hospital 

COWICHAN VALLEY CLUB 229
•	BC Forest Discovery Center in 

Duncan
•	Vancouver Island University Forestry 

Program Student Bursaries
•	Eve’s Provincial Park 
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TWIN CITIES CLUB 12
Vice-Gerent Snark
John Gerlach, 100500 
3341 Library Lane 
St. Louis Park, MN. 55426 
(612) 999-8310
john.gerlach@weekesforest.com 

President:
Dennis Felicetta, 84768
2311 Roosevelt St. 
Minneapolis, MN. 55413
(612) 889-2540
dennyf1130@AOL.com  

Secretary/Treasurer
Ron Paul, 94379 
957 99th Ln. 
Blaine, MN. 55434 
(612) 490-8583 
rprpwing@msn.com 

HARRY L. FOLSOM CLUB 13  
Vice Gerent Snark
Bob Chandonnet, 90610 
600 Cole Farm Rd. B38 
Warwick, RI., 02889
bchando@cox.net

President 
Steve Jankins, 95020
43 Ashbrook Dr.
Hampton, N.H. 03842
stevejankins@comcast.net

Vice-President
Vacant  

Secretary
Jason Thacker
Howe Lumber Co.
P.O. Box 30
East Brookfield, MA. 01515
jasont@howelumber.com

Treasurer
 Frank Little, 100869 
96 Parkhurst St.
Dunstable, MA. 01827 
franklittle@charter.net

Director
Rick Hurwitz, 101046
680 Turnpike St.
Canton, MA. 02021

HOUSTON CLUB 23
President
Roland Massey, 84609  
9643 Crail Dr.
Spring, TX. 77379
(936) 441-7727
rmassey@westendroofing.com

Vice-President
Bob Ashley, 94930
13923 San Saba Canyon
Cypress, TX.  77429
boba@westendlbr.com

Secretary- Treasurer
Bill Franks, 84101 
12156 Crockett Martin Rd. 
Conroe, TX. 77306 
(936) 231-3494
wbfranks@consolidated.net 

DETROIT CLUB 28
Vice-Gerent Snark 
Jeff Packard, 99459  
645 W. Grand River Ave.
Howell, MI. 48843
(517) 338-3216
Jeffery.packard@cmi-yorkrsg.com 

President 
Robyn Beckett Young, 99870 
5726 Woodmire Dr.
Shelby Twp., MI. 48316
(734) 744-8303 (work)
(586) 381-4569 (cell)
beaspark999@gmail.com 

Vice President & Treasurer 
Jim Maicki, L-86469   
22825 Sheperds Hollow St.
South Lyon, MI. 48178 
(734) 729-0780 (work)
(734) 231-3405 (cell)
jim@jimmackiedistribution.com 

Secretary 
Kathy Kobe, 98568
12152 Merriman Rd.
Livonia, MI. 48150
(248) 321-3398 
kmcarter50@hotmail.com

WILLAMETTE VALLEY CLUB 33
President, Secretary & Treasurer
Amy Nystrom, 98587  
25674 Cherry Creek Road 
Monroe, OR.  97456 
anystrom40@aol.com

Club Officers
2016-2017
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Rameses 93 Archie Brown, L-81675  
P.O. Box 41694 
Eugene, OR, 97404
rameses93@comcast.net
 

SEATTLE CLUB 34
Vice-gerent Snark
Mac McIntosh, 101133
Degginger McIntosh & Assoc.
3977 Harbour Point Blvd. SW
Mukilteo, WA.  98155
mac@dmaininsurance.com
 
President  
Tom Rider, 101283
10230 NE 140th Pl.
Kirkland, WA. 98034
(206) 504-4515
trider@simpleverity.com

Vice-President
Dave Neiger, 100328
Matheus Lumber Co.,  Inc.  
P.O. Box 2260
Woodinville, WA 98072-2260
(800) 284-7501
dave@matheuslumber.com 

Secretary/Treasurer
David Kahle, L- 96023  
Matheus Lumber Co.,  Inc.  
P.O. Box 2260
Woodinville, WA. 98072-2260 
(425) 591-6643
dhkahle@yahoo.com

PORTLAND CLUB 47
Vice Gerent Snark
Jim Talley, 83796  
9957 East Dust Place
Gold Canyon, AZ. 85118
(503) 720-3819
Jtalley10@comcast.net 

President 

Secretary/Treasurer 
Terry Haddix, 97381 
11220 SW 82nd Ave. 
Tigard, OR. 97223 
terry_haddix@yahoo.com

Vice-President
Matthew Dierdorff, 95589 
14905 NW Gillihan Rd. 
Portland, OR. 97231-1519 
(503) 270-5400 
mattd@buckeyepacific.com 

VANCOUVER CLUB 48
Vice-Gerent Snark 
Lloyd Brown, 98636
8413 Bradner Rd.
Abbotsford, B.C.
Canada V4X 2H5
lloyd@it4u.ca
(604) 290-5042

President  
Jake Power, 100490
PowerWood Corp.
9760 190th St.
Surrey, B.C. V4N 3M9
jake@powerwood.com

Secretary 
Sandy McKellar, 100468 
22 – 3871 River Rd. W.
Delta, B.C. V4K 3N2 
sandy@treefrogcreative.ca 

Treasurer 
Byron Steckler, 98626 
Teal Cedar Products, Ltd 
17897 Trigg Road 
Surrey, B.C.  V3N 4M8 
bstecker@tealjones.com

Membership
Russ Paton, 100712
31817 Saturra Crescent
Abbotsford, B.C. V2T 5P4
russ@westernseedanderosion.com

ROGER WILLIAMS CLUB 51
Contact Person 
Warren Biss, L-90909  
Biss Lumber Co., Inc.
523 Somerset Ave.  
Taunton, MA. 02780-4862 
sazerac@verizon.net 
 

HUMBOLDT CLUB 63
President 
Rich Giacone, 96238  
1205 California Ave. 
Arcata, CA. 95521 
rgiacone@gmail.com 

Secretary/Treasurer 
Rhiannon Wood, 101206
CA Redwood Co.
P. O. Box 1089
Arcata, CA. 95518
rhiannonwood13@gmail.com

TACOMA-OLYMPIA CLUB 89 
Vice-Gerent Snark 
Adrian “Bergy” Berglund, 99530 
P. O. Box 1763 
Allyn, WA. 98524 
(360) 275-9700
theberglundsallyn@gmail.com

President 
Mike Hinthorne, 99216
4810 Pt. Fosdick Dr. NW #241
Gig Harbor, WA.  98335
(206) 962-1806
mhinthorne@papemh.com

Vice-President
Jim Miller, 101099
Screw Products, Inc.
9401 54th Ave NW, Bldg. 1B
Gig Harbor, WA. 98332
(253) 820-2459 
jim@screw-products.com

2 0 17  C L U B  O F F I C E R S
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Secretary/Treasurer 
Terry Hammerschmith, 99531
614 99th St. E
Tacoma, WA. 98445 
(253) 531-1834
tbilski614@aol.com 
 

SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA CLUB 
117 
President 
Bryan Callaway, 96092
C&E Lumber
2691 N. Towne Ave.
Pomona, CA. 91767
(909) 626-3591
(909) 238-2545 (cell)
brian@celumber.com

Secretary/Treasurer
 David Tait, 95740  
Nichols Lumber Co. 
13470 Dalewood St. 
Baldwin Park, CA. 91706 
(818) 489-7932
david@nicholslumber.com 
 

SIOUX VALLEY CLUB 118
Vice-Gerent Snark 
John Arshem, 87579  
1212 S. Joliet
Sioux Falls, S.D.  57110
jarshem@live.com

President
Chris Meyer, 100314
5500 South Galway Ave.
Sioux Falls, S.D. 57106
chrism@sprengermidwest.com

Past President
Kevin Fykstra, 100934
5213 E. Blueridge Dr.
Sioux Falls, S.D. 57110
kevinf@sprengermidwest.com

Vice-President

Cory Bratton, 101370
2309 S. Mary Beth Ave.
Sioux Falls, S.D. 57106
coryb@sprengermidwest.com

Secretary/Treasurer 
Todd Kappenman, 99633
7008 E. Archstone St.
Sioux Falls, S.D. 57110  
toddk@sprengermidwest.com 

GURDON CLUB 120
President 
Charlie Cabe Jr., L-76640  
104 Clay Circle 
Gurdon, AR. 71743-2230 
cabeland@iocc.com 
 
Secretary 
Charles Shaver, 96234  
201 E. Main 
Gurdon, AR. 71743 
cshaver@ezclick.net 

HONOLULU CLUB 142
Contact Person 
Audrey Crimmins, 97993  
Rinell Wood Systems 
650 Kakoi St. Unit 200 
Honolulu, HI. 96819 
audrey@rwshawaii.com

BLACK BART CLUB 23
President
Adam Burgess, 100524
1921 Waltzer Rd.
Santa Rosa, CA.  95403
(707) 542-5091
adam@burgesslumber.com

Vice President
Randy Jones, 95930
544 Baron Drive
Rohnert Park, CA. 94928

(707) 328-0353 (cell)
randyjones625@gmail.com

Secretary 
Danielle Equitz, 100842
P. O. Box 809
Geyserville, CA. 95441
(707) 843-1996 (cell)
danielleequitz@yahoo.com

Treasurer 
Edgar Massoletti, 99908  
110 Ivy Lane
Calistoga, CA. 94515
(707) 287-3095 (cell)
mazzo.massoletti@att.net 

NORTHWEST MONTANA 187
Vice-Gerent Snark
Taylor Quiram, 101154
535 Hodgson Rd.
Columbia Falls, MT. 59912

President
Walker Quiram, 101155
907 View Dr.
Columbia Falls, MT. 59912

Vice President
Mark Hensley, 101149
P. O. Box 48
Kalispell, MT. 59901

Secretary
Jeff Johnston, 101151
1740 Hwy 2 W.
Columbia Falls, MT. 59912

Treasurer 
Cary Weyrauch, 96370 
P. O. Box 2316 
Kalispell, MT. 59903 
hoohoo187@gmail.com 
 

WINEMA CLUB 216
Vice-Gerent Snark 
Ken W. Dunn, 80131

2 0 17  C L U B  O F F I C E R S
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5850 Basun View Dr.
Klamath Falls, OR. 97603
(541) 882-8253 

Secretary/Treasurer 
Paul Wunder, L-85881 
3915 Redondo Way 
Klamath Falls, OR. 97603-7722 
(541) 882-7559
pwunder7559@charter.net 

COWICHAN VALLEY CLUB 229
Vice-Gerent Snark 
Allan Crosson, 89389  
6443 Diana Dr. 
Duncan, B.C. V9L 5V1 

President
Jason LeRoy, 100128
6533 Norcross Rd.
Duncan, B.C. V9L 6C1

Vice-President 
Wayne Spiers, 100763
3052-D Washington Pl.
Victoria, B.C. V9A 1P6 
waynespiers@rocketmail.com

Secretary 
Jan Bradford, 99092
P. O. Box 20082
Duncan, B.C. V9L 5H1

Treasurer 
Herman Godefroy, 100498  
201- 281 Canada Avenue 
Duncan, B.C. V9L 1T6 
herman@godefroy.ca 
 

NORTH CASCADE CLUB 230
Vice-Gerent Snark
Ron Baker, 90346  
4622-226th Pl. NE 
Arlington, WA. 98223
(360) 435-3172
rbaker1053@aim.com 

President
Joe Monks, 94234
1855 Boyer Ave.
Seattle, WA.  98112
(425) 210-5880

Vice President 
Rob Hild, 95679  
19752 Trophy Ln.
Mt. Vernon, WA.  98274
(425) 239-1095
rhild@live.com

Secretary 
Will Miller, 100298 
7012 65th Ave NE 
Marysville, WA. 98270
(425) 239-5067 
wm3201@frontier.com

Treasurer
Rich Weiss, 97450
8404 Naketa Lane
Mukilteo, WA. 98275

N.E.W CLUB 238
Vice-Gerent Snark
Al McClellan, 70906  
1375-A Orin Rice Rd. 
Colville, WA. 99114-9529 

President 
Jamie Ericksen   
3500 Beck Road 
Rice, WA. 99167
jamiecindy@email.com 

First Vice President  
Dan Leighton, 90029  
P.O. Box 541 
Kettle Falls, WA.  99141-0541
danieleighton@yahoo.com 
 
Second Vice President 
Vern Vaagen, 94616  
1060 S. Main Lot 26 
Colville, WA. 99114 

Secretary/Treasurer 
Richard Swim, 97468  
211 S. Jefferson 
Colville, WA. 99114 
skswim@q.com 

SACRAMENTO CLUB 109
Vicegerent Snark
John Taylor, 95673
1817 Illinois Way
Rocklin, CA. 95765
jtaylor@taigabuilding.com

President
Jerry Dennis, 101500
3967 Magnolia Hills Dr.
El Dorado Hills, CA. 95762
jerryd@homewoodlumber.com

Vice President
Pat Zan, 101403
2340 Snowmass Lane
Rocklin, CA. 95677
pat.zan@taigabuilding.com
 
Treasurer
Karsten Vardas, 101525
2025 Sheffield Dr.
El Dorado Hills, CA. 95762

2 0 17  C L U B  O F F I C E R S

Has your club changed?  
Use the information below 
to contact Beth Thomas 
at the HHI office with any 
club officer updates! 

(870) 353-4997 
info@hoo-hoo.org. 
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JOSEPH SIWEK 68062 
Twin cities Club · Minneapolis/St. Paul, MN.

 Joseph T. Siwek, 84, 
died April 1. Born in 
Minneapolis, MN., Joe was 
owner/president of Siwek 
Lumber and Millwork 
and a member of Twin 
Cities club 12. He was an 
avid collector and restorer 

of antique farm equipment, wrenches, padlocks, 
license plates and more. Joseph is survived by his 
seven children, 22 grandchildren, and 23 great-
grandchildren. 

BRENT HALL 82017
Montana Hoo-Hoo Club  · Kalispell, Mt
Brent L. Hall, 76, general manager of ProBuild, 
Kalispell, MT., died March 3 in Kalispell. After 
serving as a captain in the U.S. Air Force, he found-
ed Tri-City Lumber, Kalispell, in 1976 with John 
Hammett and Cecil Noble, whom Hall and Ham-
mett bought out in 1981. Because of his love for the 
industry, Hall stayed on as general manager when 
the partners sold out to Anderson Lumber in 1999 
and to Stock Building Supply in 2003. When Stock 
closed the yard in 2009, he convinced ProBuild to 
reopen it.  

ANTHONY “TONY” CAMPBELL 98294 
Southern California Club · Irvine, Ca.
Anthony R. “Tony” Campbell, 54, Irvine, CA.-based 
account manager for Universal Forest Products, 
Riverside, CA., died March 8. After serving in 
the U.S. Navy, he started his career as an account 
manager with Mendocino Forest Products in 1990, 
moving to UFPI in 2002. Being a veteran gave 
Tony first hand in site of the needs of our wounded 
service men and women.  His dedication to the 
Wounded Warrior Project was apparent and made 
an impact on the organization. Tony leaves behind 
his two daughters Cassara and Misty.
 

MIKE MILANI 99912 
Winema 216 Hoo-Hoo Club  · Klamath Falls, OR.
Michael “Mike” Allen Milani, 58, of Klamath Falls, 
Oregon, passed away peacefully Feb. 18. Mike was 
born to Arthur and Laura Milani on Feb. 3, 1959, in 
Klamath Falls, OR.  He was second of four children 
and graduated from Henley High School in 1978. 
After graduation, Mike worked for the U.S. Forest 
Service for a few years and he went to work for 
Columbia Forest Products in  Klamath Falls in 1981 
until his retirement after 30 years of employment. 
Mike was an active member of Winema Hoo-Hoo 
Club, where he was club president in 2009-2010. 
Mike is survived by his mother, Laura Towne; 
brothers, Greg and Mark Milani; special aunt, Anita 
McDaniel; and best friend Mike McCullough.

ROBERT “BOB” WAMPLER 76981 
Winema 216 Hoo-Hoo Club  · Klamath Falls, OR.
Long-time member of Winema Club 216, Robert 

“Bob” Wampler died on February 5. Born on 
November 23, 1930, he was raised by his parents 
Paul and Bess Wampler on the family homestead 
near Fort Klamath, Oregon. After Bob graduated 
from High School he went on to help his father 
operate the family’s logging and ranching business 
which he later took over and continued to operate 
until 2007 when he passed the business on to his 
sons. Bob is survived by his wife, Alice; His sons 
Mike and Joe, and Scott; his daughter Kristi; and his 
10 grandchildren.

DENNIS KARAS 86463 
Detroit Club · Detroit, MI.
Dennis Karas, 76, died May 20, 2016. A graduate of 
the University Of Michigan, Dennis was a dedicat-
ed member of Hoo-Hoo and the industry, having 
attended several international conventions, and 
retired after 40 years from Celotex. After going 
into retirement, he developed his longtime love of 
making stain glass windows, using glass he collect-
ed from his travels all over the world. Dennis was a 
longtime member of the Detroit club and President 
in 1988.

M E M B E R S  I N  M E M O R I A M

We sadly announce the passing of the following members of our Order. We send our greatest 
sympathies to their families and friends in hopes gentle memories keep them near always.
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INTERNATIONAL CONCATENATED ORDER OF HOO-HOO, INC.
STATEMENT OF FINANCIAL POSITION
For Years Ended July 31, 2016 & 2015

ASSETS	 2016 	 2015
CURRENT ASSETS

Cash and Cash Equivalents. . . . . .     $124,593. . . . . . .       $123,773
Accounts Receivable. . . . . . . . . . . . . . .               3,500. . . . . . . . . .          3,090
Inventory. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                           1,767. . . . . . . . . . .          1,810
Prepaid Expenses. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                  2,743. . . . . . . . . . .          2,743 
TOTAL CURRENT ASSETS. . . . . . . .       $132,603. . . . . . .        $131,416

FURNITURE AND EQUIPMENT (Net of Accumulated Depreci-
ation of $18,018 and $17,249 respectively). 3,209. . . . . .       3,518

TOTAL ASSETS. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                  $135,812. . . . . . .       $134,934

LIABILITIES AND NET ASSETS

CURRENT LIABILITIES
Other Liabilities. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                    $678. . . . . . . . . . .          $748
Advance Dues and Fee. . . . . . . . . . . . .              7,457. . . . . . . . . . .          7,342

Income Taxes Payable. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                $826. . . . . . . . . . . .            N/A
TOTAL CURRENT LIABILITIES. . . . . . . . .         $8,961. . . . . . . . .        $8,090

NET ASSETS
Unrestricted. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                      52,219. . . . . . . . .          52,327

Temporarily Restricted. . . . . . . . . . . . . .              74,632. . . . . . . . . .         74,517
TOTAL NET ASSETS. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                126,851. . . . . . . .       126,844

TOTAL LIABILITIES & NET ASSETS. . .   $135,812. . . . . . .       $134,934

INTERNATIONAL CONCATENATED ORDER OF HOO-HOO, INC.
STATEMENT OF FUNCTIONAL EXPENSES

For Years Ended July 31, 2016 & 2015

COMPENSATION & RELATED EXPENSES
Salaries. . . . . . . .        $25,258. . .    $10,825. . .  $36,083. . . $33, 720
Payroll Taxes. . . . . .     1,922. . . . . . .        824. . . . .      2,746. . . . . . 2,583

TOTAL COMPENSATION
& RELATED EXP . . . .   27,180. . . . .    11,649. . . .   38,829. . . . .36,303

Insurance. . . . . . . . . .           2,254. . . . . .     3,381. . . . .     5,635. . . . . .5,444
Telephone. . . . . . . . . .         1,485. . . . . . . .       371. . . . .      1,856. . . . . .2,040
Utilities. . . . . . . . . . . .             3,293. . . . . . .        824. . . . . .     4,117. . . . . . 3,573
Outside Services. . .    2,000. . . . . .     4,628. . . . .     6,628. . . . . . 5,328
Office Expense. . . . .      5,860. . . . . .      1,919. . . . .      7,779. . . . . .5,254
Buttons/Spc. Items. . .438.. . . . . . . . . . . -. . . . . . .      438. . . . . . . 490
Depreciation. . . . . . . . .          615. . . . . . . .       154. . . . . . .       769. . . . . . . . 742
Plaques & Awards. . .  1,274. . . . . . . . . .           -. . . . .      1,274. . . . . . . 966
Maint. & Repair. . . . . . 753 .. . . . . . . .       189. . . . . . .      942. . . . . .2,254
L&T Expenses. . . . .     27,644. . . . . . . . . .           -. . . .    27,644. . . . . 19,168
Travel & Meet Exp. . . . . . .      - . . . . . .     6,207. . . . .     6,207. . . . . . 1,634
Internet Services. . . . .     600. . . . . . . . . .           -. . . . . . .      600. . . . . . . . 927
Other. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                   - . . . . . . .        240. . . . . . .      240. . . . . . 1,184
Income Taxes. . . . . . . . . . .           - . . . . . . .        826. . . . . . .      826. . . . . . . . . . 0

TOTAL EXPENSES.$ 73,396. . .   $30,388. . $103,784. . . .$85,307

INTERNATIONAL CONCATENATED ORDER OF HOO-HOO, INC.
STATEMENT OF ACTIVITIES

For Years Ended July 31, 2016 & 2015

UNRESTRICTED 	 2016 	 2015

REVENUE 
Membership Fees. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .               $66,621. . . . . . . .        $75,803
Other Revenue . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                   37,006. . . . . . . . .          15,072
Interest Income. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                       49. . . . . . . . . . . . .             49

TOTAL REVENUE . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                 $103,676. . . . . . . .        $90,924

EXPENSES
Program Service. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                 73,396. . . . . . . . .          60,041
General & Administrative. . . . . . . . . .         30,388. . . . . . . . .         25,266

TOTAL EXPENSES. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                 $103,784. . . . . . . .        $85,307

INCREASE (DECREASE) IN UNRESTRICTED
NET ASSETS BEFORE TRANSFERS . . . . . .     (108). . . . . . . . . . .          5,617

TEMPORARILY RESTRICTED

REVENUE 
Net Investment Return. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .115. . . . . . . . . . . 114
INCREASE IN TEMP. RESTR. ASSETS. . . . .115. . . . . . . . . . .114
NET IN NET ASSETS. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 7. . . . . . . . .5,731
NET ASSETS, BEGINNING OF YEAR. . . .126,844. . . . .121,113

NET ASSETS, END OF YEAR. . . . . . . . . . . .$126,851. . .  $126,844

B Y  T H E  N U M B E R S

SHOW YOUR SUPPORT!  Join 
the members who show their support 
for the Log & Tally right here on the 
next three pages with their Business 
Builder Ad! For only $100 a year, your 
contribution helps offset the cost of 
production and still keep the subscription 
price low. 

If you are interested, contact Beth in the 
HHI office with your information by 
calling (870) 353-4997 or email at info@
hoo-hoo.org.

B U S I N E S S  B U I L D E R S

We saved $1,334 on HHI insurances thanks to Ken Scrimger and Mac 
McIntosh! Our goal is to have a positive financial outcome this year!
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R86 MANNY LITVIN L-60272
Official Seer
31900 Partridge Lane, Apt 3
Farmington Hills, MI 48334-1375
Ph: (248) 737-6997
e.litvin@sbcglobal.net

S9 J2 JIM MAICKI 86469
Jim Mackie Distribution Company
30881 Beverly
Romulus, MI 48174
Ph: (734) 729-0780
Fax: (734) 729-0757
jim@jimmackiedistribution.com

TOM STUMPF 90884
Western Wood Preserving
P.O. Box 1250
Sumner, WA 98390
Ph: (253) 863-8191
Fax: (253) 863-9129

WENDE MARKEY BOEREMA
Pine Forest Lumber Company
14941 Cleat Street
Plymouth, MI 48170 
Ph: (800) 441-3069
wende@pflumber.com

HARRY STUCHELL L49775
North Cascade 230
Stuchell Enterprises
2707 Colby, Suite 1208
Everett, WA 98201
Ph: (425) 259-5567
Fax: (425) 252-2755
harrys@stuchell.com
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J6

J2

J3

J3
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BARNEY WAGNER 83048
Arrow Lumber & Hardware
Tacoma-Olympia Club 89
28280 Highway 410 East
Buckley, WA 98321
Ph: (360) 829-9049

R78 AL MEIER L-71555
Tacoma-Olympia Club 89
P.O. Box 2297
Gig Harbor, WA 98355
Ph: (253) 853-5643
snark86@aol.com

TACOMA-OLYMPIA CLUB 89
P.O. Box 11111
Tacoma, WA 98411-0111
Ph: (253) 531-1834
TBilski614@aol.com

S9 J3 MIKE CLOTHIER 99942
Starboard Door
Tacoma-Olympia Club 89
1001 E. 25th Street
Tacoma, WA 98421
Wk: (253) 720-6028
Fax: (253) 572-4278
mike@towelbutler.com

JIM MILLER 101099
Screw Products Inc.
Tacoma-Olympia Club 89
9401 54th Ave NW, Bldg 1B
Gig Harbor, WA, 98332
Toll Free: (877) 844-8880
Fax: (253) 853-8881
jim@screw-products.com

JOE BURGOYNE III 89120
Ideal Concrete Block Co Inc.
Pavers By Ideal
Waltham, MA and Westford, MA
Ph: (781) 894-3200 
Cell: (781) 929-4761
www idealconcreteblock.com

S9 J1 JACK MILLER 95025
3 Peters Road
Newburyport, MA 01950
Hm: (978) 465-1969
Cell: (617) 839-6449 
jmlumberjack@gmail.com

ROBYN BECKETT YOUNG 
99870
Snark of the Universe 
5726 Woodmire Drive
Shelby Twp, MI 48316
Office: (734) 744-8303
Cell: (586) 381-4569
 Email: BeASpark999@gmail.com

R99 JOHN YEAKEL L87462
4521 S Helena
Spokane, WA 99223
Hm: (509) 474-9083
Cell: (253) 732-0150
rameses99@q.com 

PAUL COURT L-83239
Intl FCStone
1251 NW Briarcliff Parkway, Suite 800
Kansas City, MO 64116
Ph: (816) 410-5192
paul.court@intlfcstone.com J2

RICHARD GRAHAM
Schmidbauer Lumber Inc. 
Sales Manager
1099 West Waterfront Drive
P.O. Box 152
Eureka, CA 95502
Office: (707) 443-7024
Cell: (707) 498-7396
RichG@schmidbauerlumber.com

MARTY GILLESPIE 
& JIM FRENSLEY
Hansen Marketing Services
P.O. Box 640
Walled Lake, MI 48390
Office: (248) 669-2323
MGillespie@hansenmarketing.com
JFrensley@hansenmarketing.com

STEVE SHARPE 95513
S.Sharpe Timber Ltd.
8490 Weaver Crescent
Mission, BC, Canada, V2V 6R3
Office: (604) 826-6842
Cell: (604) 240-4458
 S_sharpetimber@shaw.ca

H O O - H O O  B U S I N E S S  B U I L D E R S

J6 J2 J5
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R101 RON GATTONE 99428
Crescent Timber
P.O. Box 46
Annandale, NSW 2038
Australia
Ph: +61 2 9660 7133
Fax: +61 2 9692 0951
ron@crescenttimber.com.au

HEATHER GATTONE 100067
Crescent Timber
P.O. Box 46
Annandale, NSW 2038  Australia
Ph: +61 2 9660 7133
Fax: +61 2 9692 0951
Cell +61 4 1149 0169 
heatherbelle@iinet.net.au

R100 JIM SPIERS 97670
AND JUDI SPIERS 
1682A Perkins Road
Campbell River, BC
Canada, V9W 4R9
Hm: (250 ) 830-0647
Cell: (250) 830-7131
smurf@telus.net

S9 J5 DAVE TRYTKO 95897
Tall Timber Ventures
141 Clovermeadow Cres. 
Langley, BC V2Z 2R1
Canada
Hm: (604) 532-0737
Cell: (604) 417-4993
dtrytko@shaw.ca

ROB SPIERS 100808
Cermaq Canada
203 - 919 Island Highway
Campbell River, BC V9W 4R9 
Canada 
Wk: (250 ) 286-0022
Cell: (250) 203-1807
rob.spiers@cermaq.com

MALCOLM POWELL 86925
21 Bell Road
Buderim, QLD 4556
Australia
Ph: +07-5476-8950
malcolmp@plywoodservices.com.au

R97 RAY LAMARI 97512
Everest Stone
7 Industrial Avenue
Stratford, QLD 4870
Australia
Wk: +07-4055-2888
Cell: +04-1902-2683
ray@evereststone.com.au 
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FRED FRUDD 73230
2512 Jeanine Drive
Victoria, BC V9B 4X9 
Canada
Ph: (250) 478-6873
ffrudd@telus.net

J6J6

LLOYD BROWN 98636
Lloyd Brown Services & 
North Bradner Developments
8413 Bradner Road
Abbotsford, BC V4X2H5
Ph: (604) 857-1753
Cell: (604) 290-5042
lloyd@it4u.ca

BRUCE DAVIDSON 85737
Becher Bay Company
900 Speyside Lane
Sooke, BC V9Z-1C1
Wk: (250) 478-6226
Fax: (250) 478-6258
Cell: (250) 744-8363
bbaybruce@hotmail.com

S9 J4 PIETER VERLINDEN 92501
38 Lorraine St.
Camira, QLD 4300
Australia
Wk: +07-3818-0065
Cell: +04-2562-7322
heatherpieter57@optusnet.com.au

HARVEY STRACK 84754
Top Timber & Trading
4/13 Lockhart St
St. Como, W.A.
Australia
Wk: +08-9450-8490
Cell: 04-1798-8344
harvey.strack@bigpond.com

WINEMA HOO-HOO
CLUB 216
P.O. Box 881
Klamath Falls, OR 97601
Ph: (541) 882-7559
pwunder7559@charter.net

WILLAMETTE VALLEY
HOO-HOO CLUB 33
P.O. Box 41694
Eugene, OR 97404
Ph: (541) 688-6675
rameses93@comcast.net

H O O - H O O  B U S I N E S S  B U I L D E R S

VAL FENNELL 96923
SLIM FENNELL 95863
Fennell Forestry 
P.O. Box 1122 
Mount Gambier, SA 5290 
Fax: +08 87251452 
Cell: +0417 818338 
vfennell@fennellforestry.com.au

JEFF WARD 100164
Mendo Mill Home Center & Lumber
1870 North State St.
Ukiah, CA 95482
Ph: (707) 462-8806
Cell: (707) 367-0504
jeffward@mendomill.com

KENT BOND 89381
ALL-COAST FOREST PRODUCTS
P.O. Box 9 
Cloverdale, CA 95425
Wk: (707) 894 1606
Cell: (707) 889-0049
Fax: (707) 894-9280
kent@all-coast.com

R98 DAVID KAHLE L-96023
Seattle Club 34
Matheus Lumber
12198 NE 24th St
Bellevue, WA 98005
Cell: (425) 591-6643
dkahle@yahoo.com J3

Summer
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J7 CHRIS ”TUFFER” GOFF L-86656
HHI Secretary/Treasurer
12467 Deep Spring
Houston, TX 77077-2925
Hm: (281) 313-5575 
Fax: (281) 313-0777 
CRSTuffer@aol.com

R92 LINDSAY ”TEENY”
JOHNSTON L-69718
430 Village Place, Apt. 104
Longwood, FL 32779
Ph: (407) 339-1191
AJohns4098@aol.com

R95 GARY GAMBLE 79682
1559 Vicenza Drive
Sparks, NV 89434
Hm: (775) 356-3924
Cell: (775) 722-8797
Fax: (775) 356-3925
gamblhhi@sbcglobal.net

R96 DAVID B. JONES L-82806
Foster Lumber Yards, Inc.
3280 Sonoma Blvd.
Vallejo, CA 94590
Ph: (707) 557-3000
Fax: (707) 557-4950
Cell: (707) 486-3485
davej@fosterlumber.com

S9 J8 DAVID J. SIWEK 93438
Siwek Lumber & Millwork
350 Valley View Dr.
Jordan, MN 55352
Ph: (952) 492-6666
Fax: (952) 492-6676
DJSLBR@hotmail.com

GLENN MILLER 89178 
Miller Wholesale Lumber Company
1700 South Kachina Drive
Tempe, AZ 85281
Wk: (480) 776-3612
Cell: (480) 226-6121
glennmiller@millerwholesale
lumber.com
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GUY MARZANO 100754
Vicegerent 
Twin Cities Club 12
2848 Oak Lea Drive
Wayzata, MN 55391
Cell: (612) 839-7288
guymarzano@gmail.com

H O O - H O O  B U S I N E S S  B U I L D E R S

J8

J9

J7 DAVID MARTENEY L-65075
Seer of the House of Ancients
2356 N. Richmond
Wichita, KS 67204
Ph: (316) 838-8402
Fax: (316) 831-9992
dbmarteney@aol.com

RANDY JONES 95930
OREPAC Building Products
8185 Signal Court
Sacramento, CA 95824-2327
Wk: (916) 381-8051
Cell: (707) 328-0353
rjones@orepac.com J6J6

ART HARWOOD 92905
Triple Bottom Line Solutions
P.O. Box 72
Branscomb, CA 95417
Ph: (707) 984-6694
Cell: (707) 354-3929
artharwood@hughes.net

WINDFALL CEDAR
Reclaimed, old growth products
1020 Puyallup Ave
Tacoma, WA 98421
Ph: (253) 318-8745
jeff.windfallcedar@gmail.com
windfallcedar.net

SGS HARDWARE
Superior goods and service
1020 Puyallup Ave
Tacoma, WA 98421
Ph: (253) 830-3310
sgshardware.com

J7 ROLAND MASSEY 84609
West End Roofing, Siding 
& Windows
15431 I-45 South
Conroe, TX 77385
Wk: (936) 441-7727
Cell: (832) 250-8052
rmassey@westendroofing.com

R102 MARY MOYNIHAN 96802
Chairman of the Board
13094 Herald Circle
Apple Valley, MN 55124
Cell: (952) 292-8791
MOMoynihan@aol.com

PAUL BOEHMER 88436
Weekes Forest Products
2600 Como Ave
St. Paul, MN 55108
Ph: (651) 393-2729
Cell: (612) 867-7361
paul.boehmer@weekesforest.com

RENEE TODD 99500
Roseburg 
12000 Findley Road, Suite 320
Johns Creek, GA 30097
Wk: (678) 474-1280 Ext 71280
ReneeT@rfpco.com

R81 PHIL COCKS L77298
Central Florida Club 115
621 Sycamore St. Apt. 5202
Celebration, FL 34747
Ph: (407) 566-8706
Cell: (407) 791-3024
philipacocks@gmail.com

TOM PICK 91316
Ashlaur Trading Inc. 
#210-6820 188th St. 
Surrey, BC, Canada
Ph: (604) 574-8114
Cell: (604) 619-1005
tom@ashlaur.ca J3J5 J3






